Winchester League of Women Voters Steering Committee Minutes

May 4, 2010

Host: Judie Muggia

Facilitator: Elizabeth Angelino

Secretary: Meredith Conway

________________________________________________________________________

The meeting was called to order approximately 7:00 PM.  

Present: Elizabeth Angelino, Jean Herbert, Jo-Ann Michalak, Judie Muggia, Marilyn Mullane and Meredith Conway.The April minutes, as modified, were approved.  Corrections were made reflecting that the League had indeed joined WinCentral.  Marilyn Mullane will send to Frances Shawcross for posting on the website.

1. Enka Parade
The Enka Day Parade will be held on May 15, 2010.  Marilyn, Meredith, Jo-Ann and Betsy had all said they would be available to march in the annual parade representing the League of Women Voters.   It was suggested that we determine the cost of renting costumes to march in commemoration of the 90th anniversary.  Betsy had volunteered to sew costumes now that she has her sewing machine back so let her know if any sewing/mending is required, however, with the time commitment that would require of Betsy and the number of participants it was suggested that perhaps renting would make more sense.  It was suggested that we would determine the cost of renting the costumes and/or perhaps we could ask Betsy to sew sashes similar to the sashes the suffragettes wore.  Pictures were requested for the bulletin from anyone who attends.
2.
Town Day – June 5th
Jean agreed manage Town Day logistics and scheduling.  Elizabeth Ghoniem has already sent in payment for the booth so the discussion centered on staffing the booth and what the booth should provide.  Suggestions were made to pass out items like pens, taffy, lollipops or other items with the League of Women Voters.  It was suggested that in honor of the League’s birthday the League booth hold a raffle for a gift certificate for a local bakery for the cost of a birthday cake.  Judie Muggia agreed to solicit for a gift certificate to a local bakery for the raffle.  

Meredith said she would have the pamphlets ready to be printed in time for town day if we would be distributing them.   Marilyn said she would have voter registration forms available for the booth as well. Marilyn also stated she would have the tri-fold sign ready to display at the booth. Jean said she would ask Betsy where the banner was and would send out the schedule for booth coverage sign-up. 

In addition, Elizabeth Angelino stated she would provide tickets for the raffle.  One side of the tickets would request the name and address of the player and the persons sitting at the booth would have to make sure that the address portion was completed so that the raffle could be followed with a mailing.   The prize would be selected at the end of the day, as the booth would be closing up.  

3.
Annual Meeting – June 8th – 6-8pm – Imari’s Restaurant 

Meredith Conway stated that she had reached out to Professor Renee Landers to be a speaker at the annual meeting, that Dr. Landers had agreed and that Meredith was just waiting for confirmation.

Again, the pamphlet would need to be ready for the annual meeting to be distributed to potential new members.  Several comments were made and incorporated into the pamphlet.

Judie Muggia agreed to do the booklet for the annual meeting and Marilyn said the trifold would be ready. 

It was suggested that at the annual meeting we could ask for feedback from the members for what they were looking for from the league and what the members wanted the league to focus on.
Jean Herbert agreed to chair a subcommittee for the Annual meeting and Betsy Cregger, Jo-Ann Michalak, Judie Muggia, Marilyn Mullane and Meredith Conway agreed to be on her subcommittee.  Open questions include postcard reminder to membership and flyer for the website.
4.
Council
Meredith Conway will be attending and Elizabeth Ghoniem was tentative.  Meredith will write a short article for the bulletin after she attends.

5.
National Meeting
Marilyn Mullane will be attending.  Marilyn will follow up to see if Gloria Levgold would also like to attend although Marilyn would be the sole voting participant.  Marilyn will write an article for the bulletin after she returns.

6.
Day on the Hill 

Peg McKenna attended and was able to come to the steering committee meeting to discuss her experience.  She said she was able to meet with Patricia Jehlen.  Peg said

State Senator Jehlen was very interested in the issues that Peg brought to her attention.  Peg said there were 3 speakers and that the focus of the discussion was on transportation issues.  Much of the discussion was on the innovations on transportation, the extension of the Greenline into Medford, the budgetary issues facing MASDOT and the overall need to restructure our communities to focus more on pedestrian traffic.  In addition, several disabled and elder issues and these individual's dependency on public transportation was addressed, reinforcing the need for study and investment in improving the system.  Other issues that were raised included the resistance of the rest of the state to pay for the public transportation system when it did not reach much of the rest of the state and the desire for some or at least better public transportation issues at the Cape.

Peg agreed to write a small article on her experience at the Day on the Hill for the Bulletin.

7.
Treasurer’s Report
Everyone received it.   If there are questions they should be directed to Elizabeth Ghoniem and it will be included in the booklet for the annual meeting.

8.
New Steering Committee Members
We will need new steering committee members.  The areas needing the strongest contribution would be membership, voter services, focusing on voter turnout and inspiring participation in government.  It was also suggested that maybe next year’s steering committee members could look for new ways to inspire voter participation such as including a notice in the town tax bill or similar mailings for upcoming elections.

Meredith Conway has agreed, assuming the membership agrees, to serve as Treasurer next year.  Frances Shawcross has agreed to continue on the web site.  Susan Lewis is remaining on the steering committee but would like to find another member to take over member services.  In addition, the positions of public spokesperson and membership services will need to be filled. Gloria Levgold would be a good candidate for spokesperson and Marilyn agreed to mentor membership services, if desired.
9.
Miscellaneous
A PO Box was approved by the steering committee and Judie Muggia will obtain a PO Box for the League to use as the listed address.  Keys will be given to the treasurer and the membership services coordinator.

Marilyn Mullane has received a list of the new residents in town so that we can follow up and send the brochures to solicit for new member and make new residents aware of our services.  She will check to see if labels could be made available from the Assessor's Office.
Lucy Stone is now available on the League website.  Meredith Conway said she would link to it on our facebook page.
Next Meeting

A meeting prior to the Annual Meeting will be held June 1st.  

Next Meeting:  June 1
Host: Marilyn

Facilitator: Judie

Secretary: Jean
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